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- Much has been achieved over the past years. We have established robust 

governance structures that will help us to deliver on actions and 
commitments under the Convention. These include, among others, the GCF, 
the AC, the Standing Committee, and the Climate Technology Center and 
Network as well as the NAMA Registry, a REDD+ mechanism and NAPs.   
 

- However, we are no closer than before to actually meeting the objective of 
the Convention. 
 
There is a complex agenda before us in Doha, but we must remember that 
Doha is not an end, it is a milestone in an ongoing process we have all 
committed to in Durban. 
 

- At the present juncture, a first step must be to ensure that we deliver on a 
second commitment period for the Kyoto Protocol. We express our deep 
appreciation for those Parties that have already signaled a willingness to 
ratify a second commitment period, and trust that others will follow suit. 
 

- Despite any shortcomings, the KP has demonstrated that a rules-based 
system is necessary if we are to deliver sufficient mitigation ambition within 
the minimal window we still have. 

 
- However, this political will needs to be underpinned by ensuring continuity 

between the two commitment periods. We must avoid any gap and send the 
necessary market signals ensure that the flexible mechanisms can continue 
to operate. Annex 1 non KP Parties must also take on comparable 
commitments with equally stringent accounting rules.  

 
- Since Bali we have achieved much on the LCA track, and we decided a 

year ago that it is now time for implementation. We must therefore deliver in 
Doha a smooth transition and successful closure of this track. For this to 
happen, we must identify where continued work and implementation should 
be carried out for each of the issues identified in the Durban decisions. In 
addition, we need certainty and predictability on the continuation of finance 
between 2012 and 2020, in accordance with the commitment already made 
by developed country Parties to provide USD 100 billion per year by 2020 
for adaptation and mitigation in developing countries.  

 
- On ADP we must continue the fruitful discussions we started in Bangkok on 

the two workstreams, and we express once again our appreciation to the 
two co-Chairs for their judicious guidance of our work. We look forward to 
continuing to work with them, and to reflecting on the proposals they will put 
forward for continuing work beyond Doha.  

 



We stand ready to work with all Parties over the decisive next two weeks to 
deliver a strong outcome in Doha 
 


